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NEW MEMBERS 
 
Another new member has recently joined our ranks, Mrs. Rosmarie Wayment-Jones.  We know 
members will give her all the support and information to help her enjoy orchid growing and the 
benefits of belonging to our Society Congratulations. 
 
 

VALE  --  Ron Robjohns 
 
Sadly, we have to announce to our members of the passing of our member, Mr. Ron Robjohns 
recently.  Ron remained an active member and exhibitor in our Society right up to his death, and 
indeed was in line to receive a number of prizes for the plants he has exhibited over the past year.  
Ron was supported by his daughter, Patricia, who accompanied him to many of our meetings, and 
our sincere sympathy is extended to her and other members of Ron’s family on their sad loss Mr 
Robjohns was in his 90th year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Committee Meeting: V Speer 27th December 2003  8.00pm 
Next Judges Meeting K Gurney 22nd December 2003  8.00pm 
Next SA Regional Judging Panel Meeting: 15th December   7:30pm 
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PRESIDENT’S FORUM 
 
The A.G.M. is now past with all Committee 
positions being filled and we look forward to 
next year with some challenges for our 
Society. 
 
The Christmas meeting will be next and will 
be held on the 10th December and look 
forward to a good rollup. 
 
As usual we will be having our monster raffle.  
Show trophies will be given out also winners 
of the monthly aggregate competitions will be 
presented with their prizes. 
 
I do hope you enjoyed the last meeting, a talk 
on the Zygopetalum alliance given by 
Stephen Monkhouse.  It was an excellent 
program illustrated with slides showing 
different colours and shape of the 
Zygopetalum crosses.  Thank you Stephen 
for a great talk. 
 
Over the next few months the Committee will 
be discussing many items and guest 
speakers for our meetings, so if anyone has 
any ideas that we could use please see one 
of the Committee or myself. 
 
If you wish to donate anything for our 
monster raffle bring it along on the night.  
This is usually a fun night so come along and 
enjoy. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish 
you all a Merry Xmas and a bright and happy 
New Year and good growing in 2004. 
 
Noel Oliver. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LAST MEETING 
 
Stephen Monkhouse spoke to us about his 
cutting edge developments in the 
zygopetalum and allied genera orchids.  
Adelaide Orchids has produced some 
outstanding hybrids, and pioneered the 
international increase of popularity of these 
easily grown and flowered new hybrids.  
Stephen gave a polished presentation and 
showed us photos of a number of examples 
of the new breeding lines, and we are most 
grateful to him for coming along and 
imparting his knowledge to our members. 
 
We also presented the winners of Spring 
Show trophies with their prizes, and again 
congratulate the winners on their success. 
 
Coming into last month’s Annual General 
Meeting we were only short of a nomination 
for one position on Committee, and with Rob 
McNamee’s renomination at the meeting, we 
have a full complement on Committee for the 
year ahead.  You must all have been satisfied 
with the work of the previous committee 
members, as all members were returned for 
the ensuing year.  Names are listed on the 
inside front cover.  We still need to confirm 
appointment of volunteers to some of the 
very important jobs needed to keep us 
running successfully, and we hope to give 
you a full list next month. 
 
We would like to record our grateful thanks to 
Gordon Hime, who is taking a rest from the 
judging results recording job, and to Margaret 
Jacob, who will relinquish the Librarian 
position in the new year. 
 
One person not on our `official’ lists, but who 
helps us almost every meeting is Keith 
Sutton, who always helps put out our chairs 
for the meeting each month.  Thank you, 
Keith, for your support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUPPER ROSTER 
Help is needed for the Xmas Social 



THIS MEETING 
December 10th 

 
PLEASE NOTE -----THIS MEETING IS 
ON THE SECOND WEDNESDAY OF 

THE MONTH!!!!! 
 
This month we feature our Social Night, when 
we allocate our Annual Trophies for the 
Aggregate winners of the various classes that 
we judge each month, and also the Perpetual 
Trophies for our top growers. 
 
I know who has won the trophies and prizes 
for this year, but I’m not allowed to say, yet.  
Could be open to a spot of bribery, though, 
otherwise you’ll have to wait to find out. 
 
This will be followed by our Christmas party, 
so we hope for a rollup of all our members 
this meeting.  As usual, the Society will 
provide soft drinks, small pies, pasties, 
chicken platters etc, but we hope members 
might bring along a plate of biscuits, cake or 
such like to supplement our food supplies. 
 
There will be a giant Christmas Raffle. If you 
would like to donate a prize, it will be most 
welcomed.  Wear your member badge to be 
eligible for the regular draw, and our 
members who have a birthday in December 
will also be eligible for the birthday prize 
draw. 
 
If you have library books, could they be 
returned please so we can audit them, and 
carry out any necessary repairs.  The Trading 
Table, Library, and Judging of plants will be 
in recess this month, to give our willing 
workers a rest. 
 
If you have any plants in bloom which you 
would like to show for our members to see, 
by all means bring them along.  Do you recall 
the spectacular display of the Disa orchids 
which Geoff and Lucy Spear brought along 
last year for us to see?  We will arrange a 
display area for anyone who would like to 
bring plants along. 
 
 

 
 

KEL'S CORNER 
 
.At the meeting of the 19th November there 
were a number of unusual plants benched, 
also a nice display on each division. 
 
On the Open Division bench T. & D. Vogler 
presented a beautifully manicured specimen 
of Sarcochillus hartmannii X self.  The plant 
55cm across with many racemes of pure 
white flowers.  A really delightful plant. 
 

 
 

Sarco. hartmannii 
Open Div 

 
We see very few Miltonias but a nice one was 
shown by K. & H. Gurney, not a big plant with 
3 buds and 1nice white flower having a brown 
mask and purple eye.  The crossing was 
Hannover x Bleuara.  The Gurneys also had 
an Oncidium papilio (now Psychopsis 
papilio).  The plant had 3 long tall racemes 2 
with `butterfly’ like flowers of orange 
colourations, the other raceme had lost the 
flower but was in the process of continuing 
with further growth and flower production.  
Owners may be tempted to cut off the flower 
spike but this must not be done as the 
flowering continues on the end portion where 
the last flower had developed. 
 
Tony Bourne’s Cymbidium Cricket (Cym. 
devonianum x Cym. madidum) was very nice, 
the 7 racemes pendulous and quite even, 
each having approximately 40 deep brown 2 



1/2 cm flowers, the plant growing in a 20cm 
pot. 
 
A. & I. Davies had an unusual plant on the 
First Division bench. The plant was growing 
in a 10cm pot with 13 racemes 15cm long, 
each carrying approximately 20 tiny brown 
flowers, each one about 4mm in size. 
 
It was a Stelis: apparently quite a large group 
of pleurothallid species, found in Cuba, 
Mexico, Brazil and Peru.  A plant without 
pseudobulbs it needs to be kept evenly moist 
at all times, it will make up into large clumps. 
 
Rick. Pankoke benched two very nice plants, 
one a Lycaste {(Henty x Macama) x Sunset}.  
A specimen sized plant with 11 bulbs and 
carrying 12 flowers and 1 bud of good size 
being a deep pink well spotted around the 
petals and lip.  The other plant was a soft 
cane Dendrobium Mem. Edith Wheeler.  
There were 5 canes in full bloom all over; the 
colouration was a pale pink into deeper pink, 
the `eye’ a nice deep brown.  The pot size 
was 15cm with a bark type mix.  Two quite 
outstanding plants and flowers. 
 

 
 

Den. Mem Edith Wheeler 
First Div 

 
Second Division was a little quieter number 
wise but of nice quality.  K. Trevan’s Zga. 
Adelaide Meadows `Shirley’ was growing in a 
15cm pot with 2 racemes of 5 flowers on 
each, the green colour heavily barred brown 

with the white lip heavily striped purple.  (It 
was interesting to see the basket of flowering 
plants by our guest speaker Stephen 
Monkhouse). 
 
Keith Sutton’s Bc. Binosa x C interglossa was 
growing in a large pot.  As the plant was also 
large unfortunately it only had 1 green flower 
7 1/2 cm size, faintly spotted lip white with 
purple, normally this type of plant carries a 
good number of flowers. 
 
Congratulations to all members who benched 
plants, these all help to make a lovely 
display. 
 
Kel Staples. 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2003 
 
Our Society has again had a very good year 
with only a few hiccups and we go into the 
next year in pretty good shape. 
 
At our December 2002 meeting we had a 
very good attendance with a fun night and a 
giant raffle.  The yearly aggregate winners 
were presented with their award cards. 
 
The first meeting of the year was brought to 
you by our Registrar Deane Johnston who 
presented slides of orchids benched 
throughout the year.  As you are all aware 
our photographer John Seidel does an 
excellent job in taking slides that are all of 
superb quality. 
 
At our February meeting our guest speaker 
was Thelma Bridle who gave us an excellent 
talk with the aid of slides on conservation of 
native orchids. 
 
At our next meeting in March we had as our 
guest speaker Graham Morris of Valley 
Orchids who gave us some practical demos 
of pollinating and growing of Cymbidiums 
from seed to flask to flowering.  This was a 
well attended meeting and enjoyed by all. 
 
The April meeting our guest speaker was 
Colin Jennings, Registrar General of Judging 
in Australia.  He gave his talk with the aid of 
slides on recent awarded plants in Australia. 
 
The May meeting was our Autumn Show 
which as usual was a great success with 



many genera presented.  The hall was a sea 
of colour.  While the judging was going on 
Trevor Jacob entertained members with a 
talk on the development of potting mixes 
available in South Australia and also gave 
some interesting comments of judging since 
the early 1960’s. 
 
At our June meeting Graham Zerbe gave us 
an insight into how he grows his orchids with 
lots of information on how we can improve 
our culture.  He also showed us some slides 
of orchids grown by himself. 
 
July meeting was again well attended with 
Peter McCauley one of our judges giving us a 
talk on the Malaysia World Orchid 
Conference and also orchids of North Borneo 
and other exotic places. 
 
August meeting Graham Hazledine gave us a 
talk on Paphiopedilums with the aid of slides 
which were excellent and well presented.  
Gave us a lot of information on how to grow 
this genera. 
 
September a good attendance to hear 
Gordon Brooks talk on cymbidiums.  The way 
he grows them, conditions such as fertilizing, 
watering, pests etc.  A great night was had by 
all. 
 
October, a little different, David Pettifor gave 
us an interesting talk on English Terestrials.  
Something very different and was enjoyed by 
all. 
 
You can see by our meetings during the year 
we endeavour to try to make them as varied 
and interesting as possible.  Our Committee 
works very hard to bring them to you. 
 
We have had a very busy year with the 
S.A.R.O.C. Fair as well as the Australian 
Orchid Conference and of course our own 
Shows. 
 
At the S.A.R.O.C. show we won best display 
and the Conference second for Display floor-
table top from the S.A. region. 
 
Our Winter and Spring shows were again 
another great success.  It is getting very 
difficult to find venues for our shows what 
with late night and Sunday trading in 
Shopping Centres. 
 

The social side of the club has had some 
good outings with a couple of dinners at the 
Empire on Prospect Road and were very well 
attended both times. 
 
We also had some fund raising during the 
year to help with the finances of the club and 
they have been a great success.  A special 
thank you to all who made this possible. 
 
Next year we will still be meeting at the same 
venue as negotiations are still going as to 
whether we return to the auditorium. 
 
I would like to express my thanks to our 
Treasurer, Secretary, Review Editor, 
Assistant Editor, Registrar of Judges, Judging 
Panel, Show Marshall, Librarian, Trading 
Table Organisers, Members of the 
Committee and all other members who gave 
their time at our monthly meetings and 
shows, a very big thank you. 
 
This year has been a great year and I have 
enjoyed the challenge and I would like to 
thank you all for the support you have given 
me throughout the year. 
 
Noel Oliver         President 
 
 

SHOW NEWS 
 
By the time you get this Review, we will have 
staged a display of flowering plants at the 
West Torrens Council’s Seniors Week 
function on Sunday, 30th November.  I thank 
in advance all members who supported and 
contributed towards the success of our 
exhibit.  As we are receiving concession rates 
for the use of Council facilities each month, it 
is good that we support Council initiatives for 
the benefit of local people.  Those who 
helped had a thoroughly enjoyable day, and 
did some wonderful publicity work for our 
Society, too. 
 
Stop Press     The display of orchids was a 
real credit to our Society members who 
contributed.  There was a brilliant display of 
colour in a wide variety of genera.  
Congratulations to all involved.  The only 
downbeat note was the fact that it always 
seems to be the same group of members 
who do much of the exhibiting or participating 
in our endeavours.  I’m sure that others 
would benefit in joining in our activities.  Our 



Society belongs to us all, so don’t be 
backward in joining in. -- the more we take 
part, the stronger our Society will become.  I 
noticed Tony Bourne taking notes on the 
displays, so we may be able to persuade him 
to give us his perspectives on the display. 
 
 

MEETINGS FOR 2004 
 
We are in the process of confirming and 
organising speakers for our meetings for the 
new year.  We promise to find interesting 
speakers on a wide range of orchid growing 
subjects.  Perhaps you have a suggestion or 
two that we could incorporate.  We would like 
to hear from you in our endeavour to cater for 
the needs of all members, from the `old 
hands’ to our newer growers. 
 
 

SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR 2004 
 
Subscriptions for 2004 are now due, and our 
hardworking Treasurer, Dawn Vogler is ready 
to receive your renewal. 
 
Fees are  -Single membership $18 per 
annum, and Joint membership $ 28 per 
annum.  The slight increase over last year 
has been forced by rising Hall costs, and 
costs involved in producing and sending our 
monthly Review.  The costs remain lower 
than fees charged by a number of other 
orchid growing clubs, and we believe that 
value for the 12 meetings held each year is 
amongst the best on offer, so we hope that 
members understand and will continue to 
support our Society. 
 
 

MONEY RAISING INITIATIVES 
 
To help our finances we have arranged a 
couple of initiatives which we hope members 
will support.  The first is a RAFFLE FOR AN 
ORCHID PLATE.  This plate is painted with a 
picture of Dendrobium striolatum  and will 
now be raffled early next year..  Tickets will 
be available for $1 each at the January 
meeting, and we will have the plate on 
display that meeting. 
 
The other initiative is the availability of large 
bags (40 kg) of Nutrog Rapid Raiser fertiliser 
pellets for $20 delivered to your door, and 
also large buckets(10kg) of Sudden Impact 

Rose fertiliser (good for other garden plants, 
too) for $25.  These fertilisers are significantly 
below retail prices, and even at these 
discounted rates, the Society receives a good 
percentage to help boost our finances, so 
give it some thought if you need fertilisers for 
your garden. 
 
Peter Speer can take your order, or see 
anyone else on Committee. Peter has been 
kept busy delivering the bags, and I trust the 
sore knee he has developed recently is not a 
result of the work he has been doing on our 
behalf.  I hope passers-by do not get a wrong 
impression upon seeing wife, Val’s efforts in 
raising his leg so he can get in his car. 
 

SOCIAL NEWS 
 
We are considering a Society expedition to a 
Strawberry farm early next year, and a 
number of people have already indicated 
their support for such an outing.  We’ll be 
seeking an indication of your interest soon. 
 
Any other suggestions would be welcome -
one idea is for another Sunday cruise on the 
Port River.  Any others, anyone?? 
 
 

CONFERENCE SUCCESS 
 
Although no definitive figures are yet 
available to us, it appears that the recent 
Adelaide Aust. Orchid Council Conference 
was financially successful, with the three SA 
clubs which supported OCSA, which 
organised the conference receiving a 
dividend.  The AOC Regional judging panel 
which is funded by the SA Regional Orchid 
Council also received reimbursement for 
running the Judging at the Conference Show. 
 
 

PORT Macquarie 17th Aust. 
Orchid Council Conference 

 
The next AOC Conference is to be held in 
Port Macquarie in three years time.  We have 
been included in the mailing advice for 
publicity for this Conference, and will notify 
members as information comes to hand.  The 
venue should be a great jumping off point to 
explore the world of the warmer growing 
orchids which are grown in profusion in 
Queensland, so start saving your cents now. 



 
 

  A MERRY CHRISTMAS AND 
HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OUR 

MEMBERS AND THEIR 
FAMILIES!! 

 

 
 

Disa uniflora 
Best Seedling 

 
 

 
 

Den. Mem Edith Wheeler 
First Div 

 
 

 
 

Sarco hartmannii 
Open Div 

 
 

 
 

Display at West Torrens Council 
 

 
 

Display last Sunday 
 

Display Photos supplied by Trever & Dawn 
Vogler 

 



 

COMPETITION RESULTS NOVEMBER 2003 
CYMBIDIUM OVER 90MM 
 
First Div 
1st Cym. San Francisco ‘The Beat’ R Cocks 
 
CYMBIDIUM 60MM – 90MM 
 
Open Div 
1st Cym. Bermagui ‘Blair Athol’ A & M Phillips 
2nd Cym. Tommy ‘Amy’ A & M Phillips 
First Div 
1st Cym. Crackerjack ‘Midnight Magic’ R Cocks 
2nd Cym. Burgundian ‘Bexley’ R Cocks 
3rd Cym. Bulbarrow ‘Friar Tuck’ R Cocks 
 
CYMBIDIUM UNDER 60MM 
 
Open Div 
1st Cym. Cricket T Bourne 
2nd Cym. Cricket G & L Spear 
First Div 
1st Cym. Cricket ‘Howzat’ B Knobben 
2nd Cym. Lady Bug ‘Sentinel’ R Cocks 
3rd Cym. Tommy ‘Amy’ R Cocks 
Second Div 
1st Cym. Sarah Jean ‘Ice Cascade’ K Sutton 
2nd Cym.  
 
STANDARD CATTLEYA 
 
Open Div 
1st C. Michiko Nakagawa x intermedia T & D Vogler 
 
NOVELTY CATTLEYA 
 
Open Div 
1st C. Margaret Degenhart K & G Staples 
Second Div 
1st Bc. Jackson Majewski K Sutton 
2nd Unknown K Sutton 
3rd Blc. Adelaide Silver K Sutton 
 
 
 

NOVELTY CLUSTER CATTLEYA 
 
Open Div 
1st Slc. Rocket Burst ‘Deep Enamel’ S & B Huddleston 
2nd Slc. Mine Gold ‘Corona’ K & G Staples 
3rd Lc. Amy Scott T & D Vogler 
First Div 
1st Lc. Trick or Treat ‘Orange Beauty’ H Pankoke 
2nd Lc. Trick or Treat ‘Tangerine’ A & I Davies 
 
COCKTAIL CATTLEYA 
 
Open Div 
1st Slc. Jillian Lee T & D Vogler 
First Div 
1st Slc. Hazel Boyd ‘Elizabeth’ C & J Tilbrook 
 
CATTLEYA & ALLIED GENERA 
 
Open Div 
1st Ctna. Why Not x self’ S & B Huddleston 
2nd Ctna. Capri ‘Lea’ S & B Huddleston 
First Div 
1st Stanfieldara Orange Stardust C & J Tilbrook 
 
STANDARD PAPHIOPEDILUM 
 
Open Div 
1st Paph. Winston Churchill  
                              x Landing Party K & G Staples 
2nd Paph. Valwin x Alpine Meadows K & G Staples 
 
NOVELTY PAPHIOPEDILUM 
 
Open Div 
1st Paph. Gael ‘Camira’ K & G Staples 
2nd Paph. Guacamole K & G Staples 
3rd Paph. Magic Flame K & H Gurney 
Second Div. 
1st Paph. Redstart x Holdenii K Sutton 
 
 
 
 

SPECIES PAPHIOPEDILUM 
 
Open Div 
1st Paph. hirsutissimum ‘Exquisite’ K & H Gurne
2nd Paph. pumilum  Alba’ K & G Staple
3rd Paph. hirsutissimum T Bourn
First Div 
1st Paph. hirsutissimum P & V Spe
 
SPECIES 
 
Open Div 
1st Disa uniflora G & L Spe
2nd Psycopsis papilio K & H Gurne
3rd C. intermedia T & D Vogl
First Div 
1st Stelis  unknown A & I Davie
2nd Cym. lowianum R Cock
Second Div 
1st Epi. ibaguense S Hellawe
 
STANDARD PHALAENOPSIS 
 
Open div 
1st Phal. Viewbank ‘Best’ T Gara
 
NOVELTY PHALAENOPSIS 
 
Open Div 
1st Phal. Brother Lawrence ‘Harry’ T Gara
2nd Phal. Ambo Buddha ‘Fong Ping’ T Gara
3rd Phal. Happy Beauty x Alysha’s Rose T & D Vogl
 
DENDROBIUM 
 
Open Div 
1st Den. Fort Yurid A & M Phillip
2nd Den. Maude Gold  
                     x Adele Fortescue S & B Huddlesto
First Div 
1st Den. Memoria Edith Wheeler H Pankok
2nd Den. Grace R Cock
 
 



 

AUSTRALIAN NATIVE EPIPHYTE HYBRID 
 
Open Div 
1st Sarco. Hot Ice ‘Camis’ B Fisher 
2nd Den. Memoria Ray Hill  
                                   x Sunglow S & B Huddleston 
3rd Sarco. Red Cascade T & D Vogler 
First Div 
1st Sarco. Sweetheart B Knobben 
2nd Sarco. Fitzhart - Pinkhart x fitzgeraldii  B Knobben 
3rd Sarco. Burgundy on Ice B Knobben 
Second Div 
1st Sarco. Fitzhart K Sutton 
 
AUSTRALIAN NATIVE EPIPHYTE SPECIES 
 
Open Div 
1st Sarco. hartmannii T & D Vogler 
2nd Sarco. fitzgeraldii ‘G B O’ T Garard 
First Div 
1st Sarco. hartmannii B Knobben 
Second Div 
1st Sarco. hartmannii K & J Whibley 
 
MILTONIA/ONCIDIUM/ODONTOGLOSSUM 
 
Open Div 
1st Mclna. Hansrudi Isler S & B Huddleston 
2nd Onc.  Liz ‘Full Moon’ T & D Vogler 
3rd Milt. Hannover x Bleuana K & H Gurney 
 
MISCELLANEOUS 
 
Open Div 
1st Disa uniflora x Wilpena G & L Spear 
2nd Masd. schlimii x datura K & H Gurney 
3rd Wlm. Mellow ‘Aquarius’ B Fisher 
First Div 
1st V. Bangkok Blue x 
                            Ascda. Peggy Foo C & J Tilbrook 
2nd Lyc. Alwine Miller H Pankoke 
3rd V. Wirat F Cawse 
Second Div 
1st Zga. Adelaide Meadows ‘Shirley’ K Trevan 
2nd Zcx. (Elfin Jade x mosenianum) K Trevan 
3rd Wlm. Mellow ‘Delight’ K Trevan 

SEEDLING 
 
Open Div. 
1st Disa uniflora G & L Spear 
2nd Disa uniflora x Wilpena G & L Spear 
3rd Phal. Happy Beauty x Alysha’s Rose T & D Vogler 
First Div 
1st Sarco. Burgundy on Ice B Knobben 
2nd Sarco. Fitzhart Pinkhart x fitzgeraldii  B Knobben 
 
POPULAR VOTE 
 
Open Div 
1st Sarco. hartmannii T & D Vogler 
2nd Phal. Happy Beauty x Alysha’s Rose T & D Vogler 
3rd C. Margaret Degenhart K & G Staples 
First Div 
1st Lyc. Alwine Miller H Pankoke 
2nd Cym. Cricket ‘Howzat’ B Knobben 
3rd V. Wirat F Cawse 
Second Div 
1st Wlm. Mellow ‘Delight’ K Trevan 
2nd Paph. Redstart x Holdenii K Sutton 
3rd Cym. Sarah Jean ‘Ice Cascade’ K Sutton 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

BEST IN DIVISION 
 
Open Div 
 
 Sarco. hartmannii 
 
 grown by T & D Vogle
 
First Div 
 
 Den. Memoria Edith Wheeler 
 
 grown by H Pankok
 
Second Div 
 
 Paph. Redstart x Holdenii 
 
 grown by K Sutto
 
Registrar’s Choice 
 
 Den. Memoria Edith Wheeler 
 
 grown by H Pankok
 
 
 
 
REGISTRATIONS 
 
Paph. malipoense x glaucophylum = Paph. Guacamole 
Lyc. Henty x Macama  =  Lyc. Janice Miller 
Lyc. Janice Miller  x  Sunset  =  Lyc. Alwine Miller 
Bc. Binosa x C. Interglossa  =  Bc. Jackson Majewski 
 
 
 



 

COMPETITION RESULTS OCTOBER 2003 
CYMBIDIUM OVER 90MM 
 
First Div 
1st Cym. Kurralta Park ‘Brownie’ B Knobben 
2nd Cym. Ruby Anniversary ‘Pink Surprise’ R Cocks 
3rd Cym. Atlantic Crossing ‘The Globe’ R Cocks 
Second Div 
1st Cym. Unknown K Sutton 
 
CYMBIDIUM 60MM – 90MM 
 
Open Div 
1st Cym. Bermagui ‘Blair Athol’ A & M Phillips 
First Div 
1st Cym. Scott’s Sunrise ‘Aurora’ R Cocks 
2nd Cym. One Tree Hill ‘Doris’’ B Knobben 
3rd Cym. Alison Shaw ‘Perfection’ R Cocks 
Second Div 
1st Cym. Alison Shaw ‘Perfection’ J Gardner 
2nd Cym. Tethys X S Hellawell 
 
CYMBIDIUM UNDER 60MM 
 
Open Div 
1st Cym. Excalibur x Hazel Tyers S & B Huddleston 
First Div 
1st Cym. Sunshine Falls ‘Green Fantasy’ R Cocks 
2nd Cym. Crackerjack ‘No. 12’ R Cocks 
3rd Cym. Bedivere ‘Highbury’ R Cocks 
Second Div 
1st Cym. Sarah Jean ‘Ice Cascade’ K Sutton 
2nd Cym. Bedivere ‘Highbury’ K & J Whibley 
3rd Cym. Sarah Jean B Bolt 
 
STANDARD CATTLEYA 
 
Open Div 
1st C. Lynn Spencer ‘Cha’ K & G Staples 
2nd Blc. Sylvia Fry ‘Supreme’ S & B Huddleston 
3rd Blc. Dundas ‘Tom’s Pride’ K & G Staples 
 
 
 
 
 

CLUSTER CATTLEYA 
 
Open Div 
1st Lc. Blazing Treat K & G Staples 
2nd Blc. Adelaide Ablaze ‘Enfield’ D & J Measday 
 
NOVELTY CATTLEYA 
 
Open Div 
1st Slc. Precious Jewel x Lc.  Rojo S & B Huddleston 
2nd Lc. El Cerrito x Slc. Rajah’s Ruby T Bourne 
3rd C. Quasar K & G Staples 
Second Div 
1st Blc. Minerva x C. Chocolate Drop K Sutton 
2nd Blc. Orange Nugget x Slc. Mae Hawkins K Sutton 
 
NOVELTY CLUSTER CATTLEYA 
 
Second Div 
1st C. Chit Chat ‘Tangerine’ R Robjohns 
 
COCKTAIL CATTLEYA 
 
Open Div 
1st Pot. Little Toshie K & H Gurney 
 
STANDARD PAPHIOPEDILUM 
 
Open Div 
1st Paph. Show Piece x Gigi T Bourne 
2nd Paph. (Personella x Colonist) x 
                           Winston Churchill K & G Staples 
Second Div 
1st Paph. Wendbourn x Canasta R Robjohns 
 
NOVELTY PAPHIOPEDILUM 
 
Open Div 
1st Paph. Guacamole K & G Staples 
2nd Paph. Maudiae ‘Miss Chief’ R & P Rankin 
3rd Paph. Roberts Reward K & H Gurney 
 
 
 

SPECIES PAPHIOPEDILUM 
 
Open Div 
1st Paph. rothschildianum R & P Rank
2nd Paph. villosum  D & J Higg
3rd Paph. malipoense R & P Rank
First Div 
1st Paph. villosum A & I Davie
2nd Paph. villosum A & I Davie
 
SPECIES 
 
Open Div 
1st Serapias vomeracea L Burges
2nd Pleione Julie Collins G & C Him
3rd Lyc. skinneri T Bourn
First Div 
1st Cym. lowianum R Cock
2nd Bletilla striata A & I Davie
Second Div 
1st Cym. lowianum  S Hellawe
 
DENDROBIUM 
 
First Div 
1st Den. unknown A & I Davie
 
AUSTRALIAN NATIVE EPIPHYTE HYBRID 
 
Open Div 
1st Den. (Bicentennial Blush x Gulginni) x 
 (Gillian Leaney x Aussie Victory) B Fish
2nd Den. Dainty Gem G & C Him
3rd Den. Elegant Heart T Bourn
First Div 
1st Sarco. George Colthup H Pankok
2nd Den. Elegant Heart x Aussie Guest H Pankok
3rd  Den. Jesmond Gem P & S Frenc
Second Div 
1st Den. Delicatum x speciosum K & J Whible
2nd Den. Delicatum M Dun
3rd Den. Delicatum K & J Whible
 
 
 



 

AUSTRALIAN NATIVE EPIPHYTE SPECIES 
 
First Div 
1st Den. kingianum P & s French 
2nd Den. kingianum H Pankoke 
3rd Dockrillia tenuissimum A & I Davies 
Second Div 
1st Den. linguiforme K Sutton 
 
MILTONIA/ONCIDIUM/ODONTOGLOSSUM 
 
First Div 
1st Onc. Twinkle ‘Fragrant Fantasy’ H Pankoke 
2nd Odcdm. Crowborough x Wils. Lutana P & V Spear 
3rd Vuyl. Mooroolbark A & I Davies 
 
MISCELLANEOUS 
 
Open Div 
1st Lyc. Shoalhaven ‘Pink Pearl’ G & C Hime 
2nd Phrag. St Oven D & J Higgs 
3rd Zga. Adelaide Meadows ‘Braeburn’ B Fisher 
Second Div 
1st Zcx. Kiwi ‘Leopard’ K Trevan 
2nd Zga. Maverick ‘Aces High’ K Trevan 
3rd Masd. Marguerite K Sutton 
 
SEEDLING 
 
Open Div. 
1st Paph. rothschildianum R & P Rankin 
2nd Phrag. St Oven D & J Higgs 
3rd Sarco. Perky ‘Marge’ B Fisher 
Second Div 
1st Zga. Maverick ‘Aces High’ K Trevan 
2nd Den. Delicatum x speciosum K & J Whibley 
3rd Blc. Minerva x Chocolate Drop K Sutton 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

POPULAR VOTE 
 
Open Div 
1st Den. Dainty Gem G & C Hime 
2nd Paph. rothschildianum ’Rachel’ R & P Rankin 
3rd C. Lynn Spencer ‘Cha’ K & G Staples 
First Div 
1st Onc. Twinkle ‘Fragrant Fantasy’ H Pankoke 
2nd Odcdm. Crowborough x Wils. Lutana P & V Spear 
3rd Vuyl. Mooroolbark A & I Davies 
Second Div 
1st Zga. Maverick ‘Aces High’ K Trevan 
2nd Cym. Sarah Jean ‘Ice Cascade’ K Sutton  
3rd Den. linguiforme K Sutton 
 
 
BEST IN DIVISION 
 
Open Div 
 
 Serapias vomeracea 
 
 grown by L Burgess 
 
First Div 
 
 Onc. Twinkle ‘Fragrant Fantasy’ 
   
 grown by H Pankoke 
 
Second Div 
 
 Den. linguiforme 
 
 grown by K Sutton 
 
Registrar’s Choice 
 
 Serapias vomeracea 
 
 grown by L Burgess 

REGISTRATIONS 
Paph. malipoense x glaucophylum = Paph. Guacamole 
Vuyl. Atunga Terrace  x Franz Wichmann =  
                                                   Vuyl. Mooroolbark
Lc. Trick or Treat x Rojo = Lc. Blazing Treat 
C. Interglossa x Cherry Chip = C. Quasar 
Cym. Sleeping Beauty x Pumilum =Cym. Sarah Jean 

 
 
 
 

  A MERRY CHRISTMAS AND 
HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OUR 

MEMBERS AND THEIR FAMILIES!
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


